GENERAL DYNAMICS
NASSCO-Norfolk

April 5%, 2020

Subject: COVID-19 General Manager Update #4

To the Men and Women of NASSCO-Norfolk,

Today we were notified that a member of our NASSCO-Norfolk team has tested presumptive
positive for the COVID-19 virus. I would like to take a few moments to update you on our fight
against this virus and what we’re doing to address the concerns we all share.

For our presumptively positive employee, this individual has not been at work since March
24™ (12 days ago) and will remain at home until given the recommendation from their doctor to
return to work. This employee works in the pipe shop (X56) and anyone known to have close
personal contact with this person will be notified as soon as possible. For this case, we are following
the containment guidance from the CDC, including the necessary cleaning and sanitizing of the shop
area.

Like all of you, I am concerned about all NASSCO-Norfolk families. It is critically
important that we all play an active role in reducing the risk to ourselves and those around us. We
must continue to practice proper hygiene, social distancing, and the recommended guidelines as we
fight together in this war against COVID-19. I can’t stress enough, if you are sick, if someone in

your family is sick, or if you or someone in your family has been exposed to the virus, DO NOT
COME TO WORK and call (757)-966-3472 for further direction.

I will continue to keep communications flowing and ask that each of you continue to work
with a positive, can-do attitude, as we keep this shipyard open as directed by the President of the
United States and our United States Navy customer. It is important now, more than ever, that we
meet the challenge together, in a proud OneNASSCO way.

Sincerely,

-

Kevin Terr
General ager



